August 10, 2021

The Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Environment and Climate Change of Canada
House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0A6

Jonathan.Wilkinson@canada.ca

cc: Impact Assessment Agency of Canada ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca, CPPittMeadows@iaac-aeic.gc.ca
Dear Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson,

I am writing to you to request that you designate the proposed Canadian Pacific Railway (CP) Projects in Pitt Meadows, BC under the Impact Assessment Act. I also support a similar request by Katzie First Nation (IAAC reference #82818) to ensure these projects undergo an Impact Assessment.

CP and the Vancouver Fraser Port Authority are proposing two projects: (1) the CP Logistics Park: Vancouver (CPVLP), and (2) the Pitt Meadows Road and Rail Improvements Project (PMRRIP). CP claims that the proposed Logistics Park (CPVLP) is 9 hectares below the 50 ha threshold that would require an impact assessment, however, CP has declined to state the total footprint of the proposal after accounting for expansion activities within the CP right-of-way. Moreover, when the CPVLP is considered with publicly available information regarding the footprint of the PMRRIP, it appears that the totality of the project is greater than 50 ha.

The projects are connected as they share objectives, occupy the same lands, and are facilitating the same rail activities as confirmed by CP representatives during their public engagement process in January 2021. CP officials confirmed “there will be absolute benefits to our project (CPVLP) from the Kennedy Road overpass (PMRRIP).”

There are potential adverse effects from this project that fall within federal jurisdiction including indigenous rights within the unceded territories of the Katzie, Kwitwetlem, and Kwantlen First Nations, as well as Species at Risk Act, Migratory Birds Convention Act, and Fisheries Act.

There are also gaps in legislation to protect the health and safety of communities that an impact assessment may address. The CPVLP and PMRRIP will change a transportation corridor into a rail yard and facilitate building trains within 23 feet of homes. There are no meaningful processes in place to consider the health and safety impacts of these changing rail operations. The risks include, but are not limited to, exposure to toxic diesel emissions for extended periods of time, unreasonable noise and vibration levels, and the potential risk of a derailment in a residential area that would result in disastrous consequences and likely loss of many lives.

Although CP has deliberately separated the projects, it is important to note that it will be impossible to separate the impact of the two projects to the community. The impact from these projects will be cumulative. It is only through your designation that an impact assessment can be undertaken to consider the cumulative effects of the projects, and it is only with an assessment that we can ensure meaningful mitigation to protect the health and safety of our community.

I trust that you will agree that determining the adverse impacts from these projects are in the public interest and you designate the CP Projects in Pitt Meadows (CPVLP and PMRRIP) as a Proposed Project under the Impact Assessment Act.

Regards,

Name

